
 

  

 

        

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 ‘Growing together at the Heart of God’s Community’ 

 13th September 2024 - Our “Value for life” is “Compassion”.                   

“The Lord is gracious and compassionate slow to anger and rich in Love” Psalm 145:8 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Head Teacher’s Hello                                                       
Dear all,  

We have had a lovely week together this week and are beginning to settle into the rhythm of the school 
routines. If the children have said that I am offering a big box of chocolates, you need to know it is true. On 
Friday last week, I lost my wedding ring and asked the children to let me know if they find it in school and 
that there will be a reward …having had a ring for nearly 39 years as you can imagine I appreciate the help 
that the children are giving in keeping an eye out for it. You never know it may turn up! 

Thank you to all the parents and carers that came to meet the teacher, it was lovely to see so many. For those 
that couldn’t attend we will make sure that you have the information shared and remember that any questions 
you may have will always be answered by teachers via class dojo too. 

I popped into our cooking club this week and children were excited to                                                           
create a recipe booklet with the recipes that they will be making over the                                                               
coming weeks, I heard fruit salad and fruit skewers, lemonade, cookies,                                                                 
pizza, salads and filled pittas! I wonder what they will choose…there                                                               
are a few places left if anyone wants to join on a Thursday…I’ve been                                                             
promised a sample! Hope to see you at the welcome back BBQ, and I’ll                                                        
report back to you on how it went next week. Mrs Mowbray.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                              

 

                        

 

 

                                                         

 

 

We are a church school… 

This week we have been talking about  

God’s compassion and how he is  

always there for us and will help carry 

our load…God’s compassion.        

  
   
 

 

            

 

Week in pictures… 
 

 

Teaching a 

Knowledge 

rich 

curriculum 

EYFS: Reception E safety 

 

 

 

Class 2:  

 

 

 

Class 3:  

 

 

 

Class 4: 

 

 

 

 

 



          
 
 
 

           
 
 

     
 
 

 
Glazebury Governors 
Chair of Governors – Dave Beechey 
Vice Chair of Governors – Alice Richards 
Head Teacher – Mrs K Mowbray 
Staff Governor – Mrs K Wall 
Parent Governor – Mrs A Wilcock 
Parent Governor – Mrs J Morgan 
Foundation Governors – Sara Makepeace-~Taylor, Stuart Roberts-Tighe, James Towey. 
If you wish to contact them, you can do so via the school email address: 
glazeburyprimary@ldst.org.uk  

 

 

 
   Learn, Love and Achieve with Jesus  …  LDST Trust  - Staff CPD

 

 

Our Trust’s Prayer  
Heavenly Father, 

Let peace, friendship and love grow in our schools. 

Send the Holy Spirit to give excellence to our learning, 

love to our actions and joy to our worship. 

Guide us to help others, so that we may all 

Learn, Love and Achieve, 

Together with Jesus. 

Amen 

 

‘Peep into Glazebury’s History from Log Books - We are in possession of our school log books that 

date back to July 8th 1873, before we were even in our school building in 1882. We thought we would 

share some of the accounts with you each week. 

   

 

 

1891-Jan 9th -The School Attendance 

Officer visited the school. Joeseph Drinkall 

has been away several weeks suffering 

from Dropsy. 

1891-March 2nd – A very large number of 

the children are absent in account of 

measles. Many of the parents are taking 

advantage of the epidemic and are  

 

allowing their children to play in the lane. 

Some even allow their children to visit 

houses in which there is disease. 

1891- Sept 1st- SCHOOL FEES are abolished 

from this date. 

 

 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
        

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

             

‘Welcome Back to School’ BBQ/Picnic 
We would like to invite you to a ‘welcome back to 

school’ BBQ/Picnic later today Friday 13th 

September, straight after school 3:15pm to 

5:00pm.   

Meet up and relax with other parents, grandparents,  

carers and friends.  

Bring along a picnic blanket/chairs and your own 

picnic if you wish.   

The PTA will be serving food: 

  

    Burgers /sausages £2  

    (& Vegetarian Option) 

    Ice-cream £1   

    Tea/Coffee/Juice – donations welcome 

  

If you have specific food requirements– please bring 

your own and this can be cooked on the BBQ 

   

We are hoping for good weather and the event will 

be on the school field.  In the event of bad weather, 

the event will be held in the school hall. 

 

            Hope to see you there! 

 

FIRST ADMISSION TO WARRINGTON 

SCHOOLS FOR SEPTEMBER 2025 
If your child was born between 1st September 

2020 and 31st August 2021 then he or she is 

due to start school in September 2025.  

Letters have been sent home to our nursery 

children this week informing them how to 

apply.  We are also holding an open day 

which we hope to see you at. If you want 

any further details, please contact Mrs 

Holcroft in the school office who is always 

happy to assist with any queries 

 

APPLYING FOR A YEAR 7 PLACE FOR 

SEPTEMBER 2025 

If your child was born between 1 September 

2013 and 31 August 2014, he/she is due to 

transfer to secondary school in September 

2025. 

To apply for a Year 7 place for September 2025, 

you will need to register your family’s details 

using the Citizen Portal and then complete an 

online application form.  The online facility for 

secondary transfer admissions will be available 

until midnight on 31 October 2024. For details 

on how to register and apply online please refer 

to the information letter. 

If you do not live in Warrington you need to 
apply through the Local Authority you pay 
your council tax to, even if your preferences 
are for schools in another Local Authority.  
Please visit your home Local Authority’s 
website for information on how to apply.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Is my child too ill for school? 

 
It can be tricky deciding whether to keep your child 
off school or nursery when they are unwell. 
There are government guidelines for schools and 
nurseries, these say when children should be kept 
off school and when they shouldn't.  
https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-
for-school  
If you do keep your child at home, it's important to 
phone school or nursery on the first day.  
 

 PTA & AGM – The school PTA are 

holding their AGM in school on Wednesday 

25th September at 5pm.  All parents and 

carers are welcome to come along and help 

with planning for all the fun events for our 

children to enjoy during this academic year. 

Parents and carers are all members of our 

school PTA and we look forward to seeing 

you at the meeting. 

 
on Wednesday 25th September at 5pm.

Date List  

See attached date list for Autumn term. Please note 
some dates are still to be confirmed and keep your 
eye on the date list as some dates are amended 
throughout the term. 

 

 

 

 
12th September – Charlie 

 

 

 

https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school
https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school


 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

        
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Curriculum Clubs for Autumn One half Term  

Join our New exciting clubs 

Starting next week is: 
Tuesday – Film Club with Mrs Tate, bring a blanket to get comfy, will be served with popcorn and 
a drink…yum! 
 
Thursday – Cooking Club with Miss Hardman, where they can bring home what they make and 
also learn basic food skills. 
 
Our curriculum clubs change every half term, this half term they are available for children in year 3 to 
year 6.  If your child is in these year groups and attends extended provision on these evenings, they 
will automatically attend.  However, children who do not attend extended provision can sign up 
directly for a club.  Cost £3.50 per week and you can sign up via ParentPay. 
 

 

 

Changeable Temperature / Weather  
 
As the weather / temperatures are so changeable at the moment please can I remind that all children 
come into school with a coat.  We encourage all children to play outside at break and lunchtimes.  
Please name label your child’s coat and uniform to help us if any go missing.  Thanks in advance. 

 



 
 
 

   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
       

 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

       
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Head Teachers Award  

 

 
Amelia 

for a wonderful smile and hug. Thank you. 

Spencer 

for showing me the bike he likes. Thank you. 

Ellie 

for saying such lovely things to friends and staff. 

Wonderful kindness. 

Genevieve 

for showing wonderful behaviour during the ‘pirate 

game’. I am proud of you. 

Chloe 

for telling me how compassion is being kind to 

friends. 

Cora 

for showing compassion and helping a friend when 

they lost their head band. 

Lucy 

for showing compassion when my watch broke and 

being my timekeeper. 

Holly 

for being so helpful and kind, listening to others 

during discussions. 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
Personal Development Award 

 
Heidi 

for being kind and a good friend to all of 

our new nursery friends. 

Rafe 

for fantastic speech and language. 

Esmae 

for her brilliant writing this week and for 

always working hard and showing 

kindness to others. 

Ruan 

for working hard and completing all of his 

work. I am proud of you. 

George 

for his positive attitude to learning, cheerful 

character and helping me keep things tidy! 

Shea 

for a really impressive week, trying his best, 

listening and focus! Well done 

Lewis 

for working really hard all week and 

contributing confidently to class 

discussions. 

Camilla 

for excellent work in English and math. 

She has also been an excellent role model. 

Golden Tickets 
 

Reception – All our reception children have received a golden ticket this week. Well done. 

Class 2-1 – Harry P, James. 

Class 2-2 – Genevieve, Alice, Albert, Henry, Jack, Lucas. 

Class 3 – Annabelle, Betty, Cora, Elsie, Evie, Guinevere, Harriet, Jayden, Riley, Shea, Spencer, 

William. 

Class 4 – Camilla, Holly, Isla, Jaxx, Lincoln, Oliver A, Xanthe, Libby. 
 

 



 
 

          

 

Growing at the heart of God’s community 
 

Love never fails- 1 Corinthians 

 
 
 
 
 
 

ATTENDANCE 
Whole school attendance so far, this academic year is 94.8%. 

Glazebury School attendance target is 97% 
Attendance for Week Commencing Monday 9th September 2024 

 
 

Miss Bimson - Reception attendance 93.3%  

Miss Foster - Year 1 attendance 93.7% 

Mrs Tate - Year 2 attendance 94.7% 

Mrs Goman- Year 3 attendance 100% Well done! 

Mrs Goman- Year 4 attendance 87.5%  

Mr Sharma - Year 5 attendance 92%  

Mr Sharma - Year 6 attendance 89% 


